
From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP  
Sent: Monday, 12 March 2018 1:41 PM 
To: Rachel Liebhaber 
Cc: AMOD; Chambers - Catanzariti VP 
Subject: RE: AM2016/31 HPSS Award and Nurses Award 
 

Dear Ms Liebhaber, 
 

We refer to your below request and confirm that the Vice President has granted the extension to 
close of business Monday 19 March 2018. 
 

Kind regards,  
 

Alyce Lia 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM 
 

Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (02) 9308 1926 
chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 

Level 10, 80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 

From: Rachel Liebhaber [mailto:rachell@hsu.net.au]  
Sent: Monday, 12 March 2018 11:51 AM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP 
Cc: AMOD 
Subject: AM2016/31 HPSS Award and Nurses Award 
 

AM2016/31  
Four yearly review of modern awards  
 

Dear Mr Martin, 
 

We write in relation to the above matter, and the directions issued by Vice President Catanzariti on 
21 December 2017.  
 

Unfortunately, the HSU is not in a position to file final submissions opposing variations to the HPSS 
and Nurses Award by the deadline today. We respectfully request an extension of time until 19 
March 2018.  
 

We thank the Commission for consideration of our request.  
 

Kind Regards,  
 

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
PO Box 98, Carlton South VIC 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234 
e rachell@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 
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